eescc newsnotes
August, 1966

July "Sunset Rallye"
Attached are the results of the July rallye. We had a good
turnout, and those who made it through had a great time,

Sick Spies:

Fellow member - Dick Spies - who cracked up his Falcon wrote
the club a letter, Here are some excerpts: "Thank you very much
for your thoughtful card...I guess I caused a lot of commotion
down in Klamath Falls over the fourth of July,...Things are
pretty good now though,...I bought a *63 Falcon hardtop and
I still have the cobra engine, 4-speed, and big tires....I
will be looking forward to seeing you agailn when school starts in
the fall., Yours truly, Dick (Falcon Killer) Spies.

August Rallye:

Ron and Fred have whipped a little poker rallye for Saturday,
August 27th, It starts at 8:00 pm at the Eugene Bi-Mart parking
lot, corner of 18th and Chambers. Admission is $2.00. Naturally
there will be trophies and dash plaques. All cars invited,

September Rallye:

Bob Tennent is going like a house a fire on this rallye.

He 1s to be commended for putting forth so much effort. So far,
by visiting other clubs, he has 32 people interested. He has
contacted clubs in Corvallis, Salem, and Portland.

He 1s looking for workers on the rallye. He is planning to
have three people for each check point, To lure workers, he 1is
planning to have a pizza party the night before plus free dash
plaques for each worker, If you would like to work the rallye,
give Bob a call at 746-5656 before September 24th,

The rallye is Sunday, September 25th. Registration is at
8:30 am to 9:30 am, It is a 200 mile rallye on all paved roads
except for one stretch of well-packed gravel which lasts for
.15 of a mile, He has adjusted the’ speed accordingly. Price
for members will be 42.50; non-members 43.00,

Booze: N e

We held quite a lengthy diScussion during our August meeting
about drinking during club events, and decided to set the policy
of no drinking allowed unless previously cleared, Prior to
this time, there were no specific policies about drinking during
club functions, Nuff said,

September meeting:

Our next meeting will be at the EWEB cafeteria on Wednesday,
September 7th at &;30 pm, The movie (I hope) will be "Formula I -
1956", a flick about seven GP races in 1956,

If anyone has any tremendeous ideas on where to meet this
winter and spring, bring them up at the meeting,

Also, we will be holding nominations for officers for the
forth-coming year, This is a chance for people who want to
help the club grow as it has in the past, Let’s nominate people
who really want to serve,

New cars in the clubg
Ted Long has purchased a Lotus Elite; Don Crouch, an Austin
Healy 3000, and Roy Koch, a VW, Clarke Skogsberg still has his
Minl, but now all eight valves are working, and he is running
Caddies off the road.

Joint rallye:

Capltal Corvette Club i1s very interested in holding a joint
rallye with us on September 11, They need 4-5 people to help
out on. an Albany to Tillamook rallye, This would be good for inter-
club relationships.

Forthcoming events:
8-27 & 28: TCO Autocrosse - Damascuss

8=28: PCA Autocrosse -- Eugene Speedway

9-5¢ SCCA Regionals = liedford

9=4 & 53 CVSCC Autocrosse and Gymkhana = Longview
9-11: CSCC Rallye - Portland

9-11: Capitel Corvette - Rallye - Albany

9-18: Concours D' Elegance - Cottage Grove

9=25¢ eescc Rallye -~ Eugene



